

May 18, 2016

Mr. Greg Bell Door Company, 9236 Castor Road, Metcalfe, ON, KOA 2PO

Dear Mr. Greg Bell,

The 11th Annual Shroomfest was a great success, thanks in no small part to the tremendous support of our local business community. The generosity of your company exemplifies the values and support we all enjoy living in this community. Approximately 525 men enjoyed an evening of food, fun and fellowship, which in turn raised over \$50,000 to be returned to the community in support of organizations and projects. All monies raised will be distributed through local organizations, to enhance the quality of life for all residents, young or young at heart, in our community.

We are ecstatic to report that over the past 11 years we have been able to donate almost \$300,000 to organizations such as community and children's programs, Home Support Program serving the Osgoode Ward Residents, Winchester District Memorial Hospital, Metcalfe Volunteer Firemen's Association, Make-A-Wish Foundation, and many more great organizations.

Again, our most sincere thanks for your support and please mark Friday, April 28th, 2017 on your calendar for our 12th Annual Shroomfest.

Sincerely

Committee Members: Doug Anderson, Bruce Buckland, Brendan Cavan, Kevin Cavan, Stephen Corylon, Blair Croskery, Allan Graham, Daryn Hicks, Brian Johnston, Cory Reaney; Box 223, Metcalfe, ON, KOA 2PO